Eden Township Board of Supervisors
Minutes of the July 8, 2019 Meeting

Call-to-Order: Supervisor David Rineer called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm followed by the Pledge of
Allegiance.

Attendance: Supervisors David Rineer and Randy Kylar; Mark Rudy, Gerry Parker and Szilvia Troutman. Also
the following members of the public: Melvin B. Stoltzfus, Levi King, Tom Spring, Elam E. Beiler and John B.
Beiler.

Public Participation: None.

Supervisors Meeting Minutes: The minutes of the June 10, 2019 Supervisors meeting were reviewed. David

Rineer motioned, Randy Kylar seconded to approve the minutes; motion carried unanimously.

Treasurer’s Report: The Treasurer’s report for June 2019, in the amount of $542,016.49 (attached), was
approved on a motion by David Rineer and seconded by Randy Kylar; motion carried unanimously.

Payment of Bills: The list of bills to be paid in July 2019, in the amount of $123,657.72 (attached), was
approved on a motion by David Rineer and seconded by Randy Kylar; motion carried unanimously.

SEO Report: The SEO report listed activity of $700.00 for the month of June 2019.

Tax Collector’s Report: The Tax Collector’s report listed activity of $17,425.77 for the month of June 2019.

Zoning Officer’s Report: The Zoning Officer’s report listed activity in the amount of $1,970.00 for the month of
June 2019.

Road Master’s Report: The Road Master’s report of activity in June 2019 was reviewed.

Solanco Public Safety Committee: No report.

Emergency Management: No report.

Southern Lancaster County Inter-Municipal Council: No report.

Correspondence: Received correspondence was reviewed and disseminated. Szilvi will prepare a resolution for

the August meeting to allow Eden Township to opt out of video gaming terminals at truck stops and gas
stations (Act 63 of 2019).

Old Business:
Cherry Hill Rd Bridge: LCCD is granting a time extension for the project until 9/30/19.

New Business:

Mailbox at 312 Eden Rd: Mark received complaints about Brian Carb’s mailbox being too close to the edge of

the roadway at 312 Eden Rd. Mr. Carb was sent a letter.

Enola Rail Trail Update: Mark gave an update on the meeting of the Rail Trail Committee — the pavilion at the

Bushong Rd Trailhead could be built before the trail surfacing is complete. It needs to be determined if the



structure could be funded from a DCNR grant; labor to install would be voluntary. A nearby well on the
railroad bed could be tested to find out if it is suitable to provide running water in the pavilion.

ZHB Recommendation: On July 15, 2019, a zoning hearing will be held for Omar F. Esh (353 Camargo Rd)
requesting to operate a wood working shop as a farm-related business. The Supervisors were not in favor of
granting the request as the property does not qualify as a farm (must be min. 20 acres per the Zoning

Ordinance).

Public Participation:

Tom Spring (217 Stony Hill Rd) inquired whether the ditch that is causing water issues on his property falls
under the PA Ditches and Drainage Act. Mark explained that the Township can only clean a swale on private
property if it causes water backup on a township road.

Adjournment: A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by David Rineer and seconded by Randy Kylar;
motion carried unanimously.

The meeting adjourned at 7:48 PM.
Respectfully submitted,

Szilvia Troutman

David G. Rineer Randon J. Kylar Joseph L. Rineer



